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If you have never cruised around the Church's home site,

please give that a look as well: www.episcopalchurch.org. 

You will find all sorts of interesting and inspiring things--for example, a video of Bishop Curry talking about the Church. He is a dynamic person, drawing out the best in people. Bishop Curry is our Presiding Bishop here in the United States; you may have seen him preach at the recent Royal Wedding. 

On this site, there are many explanations, stories and videos about the values, hopes and dreams of Episcopalians everywhere. There are opportunities to join people around the world in prayer. This site can help us feel we are a part of what we are a part of: God's World.

I urge you to explore both the Episcopal Church website and the General Convention website. They are quite deep and can take some time to look over, but they are also quite compelling and they expand our understanding and interest in God's work in the world far beyond our own doorstep. And they are kind of fun (.

As we explore these sites, we may find we are thinking of more ways in which St. Paul's, as a congregation, and the People of St. Paul's, each one of us, can join the larger Church in Mission and Ministry to the World.







Thanks be to God!






Kay+
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General Convention, 2018,

Austin, Texas

Every three years, the Episcopal Church--our branch of the World-Wide Anglican Communion--meets in a nation-wide General Convention to work through the multitude of issues facing the Church today. This year, this Convention was held in Austin, Texas. In 2021, it will be in Baltimore; perhaps some of us should attend that convention. 

To find out and then read about what interests you, use the website found at www.generalconvention.org. Within that document, you can choose to check into several areas of information, using such searches as 'bluebooks'. Bluebooks give committee reports on what has been happening during the past three years in various ministries and what is the hope for the future. You will find dozens of topics such as 'Clergy Leadership in Small Congregations', the 'Study of Marriage' and the 'Stewardship of Creation'...and so many more. What interests you most? Take a look.

You will find details of a massive budget used to further the mission and ministries of the Church, including Evangelism within the Episcopal Church and beyond the Church. Toward the bottom of page 100 in the Book of Common Prayer, we find two prayers for mission: the first is a prayer for those of us who have already found our way into the church; the second prayer guides us specifically in carrying the Word to 'those who are far off and to those who are near', to people who have not yet found God. We can use both of these prayers to support mission and ministry everywhere.

The national Church Budget for 2019-2021 shows expected income of  $133,717,418; and expected expenditure of $133,714,764.This money is not to be hoarded as private treasure, but is used to care for God's People everywhere, and to carry the Word of God to all corners of the Earth.

(continued on back page)
AUGUST 2018
DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

8/05
10 AM
Ronda
R.R.Adams
C.Bloomfield®
B.Long
Pentecost 11
Holy Eucharist
Allison

J.Bloomfield©
G.Ruthstrom
Proper 13



S.Medina®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Bob & Donna Long
STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths


     Barbara Gearhart

Sunday School:  Donna Long
_____________________________________________________________________________

8/12
10 AM
Lanie
B.Long
D.Long®
J.Randle
Pentecost 12
Holy Eucharist
Candace

G.Griffiths© 
R.Lloyd
Proper 14
     


D.Link®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Dee & Wayne Link
STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths


Sunday School:  Kim Fry & Ronda Lloyd

___________________________________________________________________________________

8/19
10 AM
Jacob
G.Ruthstrom
J.Brown®
K.Fry
Pentecost 13
Holy Eucharist
Ronda

D.Griggs©
S.Fry
Proper 15



G.Beck®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Kim & Stan Fry
STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths

Joan Randle
Sunday School:   Carly Bloomfield & Blair Bloomfield  
______________________________________________________________________________________
8/26
10 AM
Stan
D.Turner
C.Garwood®
B.Easterberg
Pentecost 14
Holy Eucharist


C.Brown©
A.Tholstrup
Proper 16



J.Hixon®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Bob & Vicky Mall

STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths

                   Katie Mall

Sunday School:  Stuart Griffiths & Brenda Easterberg
John Wesley (1703-1791) offered the following “Rules of Conduct” for Christians:
Do all the good you can, by all the means you can,
In all the ways you can, in all the places you can,

At all the times you can, to all the people you can,

As long as ever you can.

EVENTS FOR AUGUST:
Sunday, August 5th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM. 
Sunday, August 12th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Wednesday, August 15th:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon.
Sunday, August 19th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Vestry Meeting; 11:30 AM.
Wednesday, August 22nd:  Senior Commodities distribution, 1-3 PM.
Deadline for September Newsletter.  

Thursday, August 23rd:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.

Sunday, August 26th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
________________________________________________________________________
BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP
Our book discussion group voted and chose the following books to read during the upcoming school year:

· A Prayer for Owen Meany, by John Irving

· To Kill a Mockingbird, by Harper Lee

· The Sun Does Shine; How I Found Life and Freedom on Death Row, by Anthony Ray Hinton

· Eight Whopping Lies and other Stories of Bruised Grace, by Bryan Doyle.

Join us on September 23 for an 8:00 AM breakfast and book discussion.  We will start the year with A Prayer for Owen Meany.  Mark your calendar for November 4 (end of Daylight Savings Time) to discuss The Sun Does Shine.
We will announce 2019 dates later for the final two book discussions.  All are welcome to join us even if you haven’t read the book.
SENIOR WARDEN REPORT

First of all, I apologize for my not getting a report in the Newsletter for some time!  When I finished BKSM in May, with papers due in June, I took the summer off—literally!

I think we have had a good summer here at St. Paul's.  Mother Kay and Leroy are adjusting to us and we to them.  Every priest does things a little bit different than the one before and we all need to keep that in mind as we continue our work and worship in this little part of the Kingdom.  We have been very fortunate on Food Pantry days at ShopKo that the weather has moderated for us so we can continue our service at the same time through the HOT summer!  Thank you, God!

We had a busy Vestry meeting on July 15.  One of the main topics for discussion was how to continue to fund the Altar Guild.  The birthday cards do not seem to be impacting the treasury like they used to, and Treasurer, Bob Long, has asked the Vestry if Altar Guild perhaps should be a line item in the 2019 budget.  Mother Kay suggested we try loose offering specifically for Altar Guild one or two Sundays a month, as we do for the Discretionary Fund.  Sally Griffiths suggested that we implement the Flower Chart and Candle Chart again for those who wish to give in memory of someone, thanksgivings or birthdays.  It was decided to perhaps begin this in January of 2019. This offering helped pay for flowers and Sanctus candles several years ago.  All Altar linens have gotten very expensive (as everything else) in the last few years and they don't last forever!

The lavaliere mic for Mother Kay is working well.  It is more comfortable for her to wear and I am sure it is much easier for those with hearing problems to hear.

As we look into Fall, it is going to be a busy time.  The Diocese will elect a new bishop at our Convention, October 18, 19 & 20.  Prior to Convention, Convocations will look at the Diocesan Budget for 2019 in September and each Convocation will host the candidates for Bishop in “walk-abouts” the first week of October. The NW Convocation--open to everyone--will have a Q&A session at Grace Cathedral from 7:15 p.m. to 8:45 p.m. on October 5.  On that same day, the candidates will meet with clergy at St. Paul's in Manhattan for lunch and then have dinner with college and youth in Topeka.

As we all wind down the summer with vacations and time for relaxing, along with getting our children ready for school, please keep in mind that pledges and weekly contributions need to be kept up-to-date.  The business of church does not cease, nor do the bills.

Thank you to everyone who has been keeping the garden looking so beautiful through these hot summer months.  Also, thank you to everyone helping with Kids Cafe.  I know it has been very well attended and we are keeping kids fed through the summer.  

Carolyn Garwood, Senior Warden

BKSM 2018-2019

I took a one day workshop this last Saturday called GRACE & GRIEF.  It was led by Fr.+ Tom Baker who is the Spiritual Care Director at Stormont-Vail Hospital.  He shared with us many ideas about dealing with death and different kinds of death—what is appropriate to say and what is not appropriate to say at these very difficult times.  It was a well attended class with about 15-20 of us in attendance.  I have several hand-outs that I will copy and share.  Perhaps a Parish Workshop?

I will begin my second year at BKSM in August and already have reading assignments for that class.  Stuart will begin his first year.  It should be very exciting.  I think there are about ten new students who will start in August and there may be more when classes actually start.  Stuart and I will make a presentation on August 19 to the Parish explaining BKSM and what is involved i.e. tuition, books, etc. 
The exciting part for me is meeting Episcopalians from other Dioceses.  We will have students from Diocese of West Missouri, Diocese of Nebraska, Diocese of Western Kansas and Diocese of Kansas.  Also, we have had students from the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) attend also and others.

Carolyn

ST. PAUL’S ALTAR GUILD


Imagine sitting at your favorite spot in the pews waiting for the Holy Eucharist to begin.  While waiting, you look at the Altar area and notice that many things are there for the service.


The candles flickering, the brass and silver reflecting light, the frontals on the altar and lecturn brilliant in color and, possible, beautiful flowers behind the altar.  All of these things that we hope pleases you come at a cost to the Altar Guild.


The Altar Guild receives no money from our church.  We do have voluntary contributions, including communion bread, from individuals of the parish, but not enough to sustain on-going expenses for wine, sanctus candles, linens, polish, fuel for the candles, cleaning supplies and flowers.

Please consider a regular periodic donation to the Altar Guild.  It could be a donation for a birthday, anniversary, a remembrance for a passed family member or just a general donation to help with our expenses.  If you wish to sponsor a particular expense for the year, please contact Ronda, the Director.


If you would like to become a member of the Altar Guild, please let Ronda know.


Yours in Christ,


Bob Long
